
From: London, Sarah  
Sent: Friday, April 22, 2016 4:53 PM 
To: 'Anne Galloway' <agalloway@vtdigger.org> 
Subject: RE: Request for information about Alex MacLean’s use of a government email account after she 
was no longer employed by the governor’s office 

 
Dear Anne, attached please find records in response to your public record act request below.  I am not 
aware of any records that are responsive to the second part of your request below.  Alex’s last day in the 
office was Friday January 11, 2013.  (I see that the form attached to our request of DII to close her 
account incorrectly notes 8/17/12.)  We do not have a record of Alex’s use of her state account after 
Monday January 14, 2013.  It appears that DII executed our request to close her account on Tuesday, 
January 15, 2013.  We have redacted executive privileged information, proprietary, and personal 
information pursuant to 1 VSA 317(c)(1), (4), (7) & (9).  None of the redacted information relates to EB-
5.  All of these records exist in multiple accounts in the Governor’s Office.  If you feel information has 
been withheld in error, you may appeal to the Governor’s Chief of Staff, Darren Springer.  We hope this 
is helpful to you, 
Sarah 

 

mailto:agalloway@vtdigger.org














































[ Proprietary ]



[ Proprietary ]





































[ Executive Privilege ]








































	cover
	DII ticket terminating Alex
	MacLean emails printed 4-22-16



